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    Just like that and the Summer of 2022 is 
coming to a close.  We welcome fall with 
opens arms and the opportunity to make 
some new memories here at Parsons 
House. With fall comes the changing of the 
trees, the air gets a little more brisk, and the 
smell of bonfires in the air surrounds us. 
Gathering with friends and family to watch 
football games makes for memorable days. 
Speaking of which, the Husker football 
games can be enjoyed from our beautiful 
tavern on the first floor all throughout the 
season. Please come down and cheer on 
the Huskers…They certainly need it! 
 
   Fall cleanup is slowly staring outdoors. It’s 
a bittersweet moment for sure, since the 
grounds here at Parsons House are so 
beautiful. There are so many colorful flowers 
throughout the property. One of the many 
great things about living in the Midwest is 
the ever-changing seasons that keeps us on 
our toes. Seems there is rarely a dull 
moment! This fall I hope you are able to take 
a moment and enjoy the true beauty of what 
this season has to offer. One of the things 
that first come to mind is the fall décor that 
transforms any space to a warm and inviting 
place. Be on the lookout for subtle fall 
decorations throughout Parsons House! 
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NATIONAL HONEY MONTH! 
 

History of National Honey Month 

September typically marks the end of the 
beekeeping season in most climates, which means 
that the bees are beginning to prepare for winter by 
securing their hives. 

Initiated by the National Honey Board in the US in 
1989, National Honey Month is an important time 
of year for beekeepers and honey makers. 

This is the time to pay homage to these little critters 
that keep making honey, as well as a time for being 
grateful for the role they play in pollinating crops for 
human consumption. 

Now is the time to celebrate everything that goes 
along with National Honey Month! 

How to Celebrate National Honey Month 

Celebrating National Honey Month is a vital step in 
raising awareness for these little creatures that are 
so important to the environment and the 
ecosystems. Celebrate with these fun ideas or 
come up with some other creative ideas: 

Enjoy Eating Some Honey  

Honey is a natural sweetener that has been linked 
to health benefits including improved heart health 
and wound healing. It is important to remember 
that honey is packed with sugar, however, so it 
should always be consumed in moderation. 

Honey comes in two categories, raw and 
processed. Processed honey is heated and then 
bottled in a factory which some people believe 
removes some of the health benefits and nutrients. 
Raw honey is more natural, but also can contain 
certain spores of bacteria, which means it should 
not be given to children under one year old. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Skimming the Surface 
 
Easdale Island off of Scotland’s west coast  
is home to just 60 residents, but this tiny  
island hosts a very big event each September: 
the World Stone Skimming Championships. 
Hundreds of visitors from all around the world 
arrive to a party atmosphere all for the sake  
of tossing some stones. 
 

Easdale was once the center of Scotland’s slate 
mining industry. Everyone in town knows  
of Easdale’s “still pools,” the former quarries 
and venue for the event. Some of these pools 
extend as deep as 300 feet below sea level. 
Skimmers, of course, must use authentic 
Easdale slate for their skimming stones.  
 

Contestants must stand with two feet on the 
skimming platform. Stones must bounce at 
least two times on the surface of the water to  
be considered valid. Skims are measured to  
where they sink. The real feat is reaching the  
back wall of the still pool 70 meters away,  
which is not impossible but still a demanding  
throw for even the most skilled skimmers.  

 
 
 
 
The Corner Store will be open on September 
2nd and September 28th. 
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Fall Recipe  

 
NO BAKE PUMPKIN CHEESECAKE 

 

INGREDIENTS 
CRUST 
1 1/2 c. finely crushed gingersnaps 
2 tbsp. granulated sugar 
5 tbsp. butter, melted 
FILLING 
1 c. heavy cream 
2 (8-oz.) blocks cream cheese, softened 
1 (15-oz.) can pumpkin puree 
1 c. powdered sugar 
1 tsp. pure vanilla extract 
1 tsp. Cinnamon                                                              
1/2 tsp. ground nutmeg 
1/4 tsp. kosher salt 
TOPPING 
Whipped cream  
Roughly crushed gingersnaps  
 
DIRECTIONS 
CRUST 

1. In a medium bowl, combine crushed 
gingersnaps, sugar, and melted butter until 
mixture resembles wet sand. Pour into a 8” 
springform pan and pat into an even layer.   

FILLING 

1. In a medium bowl, beat heavy cream to stiff 
peaks.  

2. In a large bowl beat cream cheese until light 
and fluffy. Add pumpkin puree and beat until no 
lumps remain. Add powdered sugar and beat 
again until no lumps remain. Add vanilla, 
cinnamon, nutmeg, and salt and beat until 
incorporated. Add whipped cream and fold in 
until just combined. Pour batter over crust and 
smooth top with an offset spatula.  

3. Refrigerate until set, at least 4 hours and up to 
overnight.  

4. Serve with whipped cream and crushed 
gingersnaps.  

 

 

A Hairy Situation 
 
Men, put away your razors. September 3 is 
World Beard Day. According to the bearded 
founders of Beard Day, it is traditional on  
this holiday for the beardless to wait on the 
bearded hand and foot. Perhaps that is why  
so few of the beardless care to know that 
September 3 is World Beard Day.  
 

Why do men grow beards? Scientists have 
attempted to answer this question for a long 
time. A common theory is that men groom their 
facial hair to attract a mate. Studies show, 
however, that most women don’t like beards. 
Instead, beards are just another way that men 
compete with each other. Men with beards are 
often perceived as older, stronger, and more 
aggressive than other men. In this light, beards 
are a show of dominance. Other studies have 
shown that in times when there are more single 
men competing for fewer women, mustaches 
and beards become fashionable. Does that 
explain the current beard trend? One social 
scientist believes that beards are in fashion due 
to a “crisis of masculinity” and that men who feel 
disassociated from their masculinity grow big 
beards to reassure themselves. 
 

Dining In  
 

    Something   transformative 
happened on September 10, 
1953. Swanson introduced 
the TV dinner, and it was an 
instant success. Swanson 
was a nationally known food 

brand famous for its poultry. After an abysmal 
Thanksgiving in 1952, Swanson found itself with 
260 tons of leftover turkey. Swanson salesman 
Gerry Thomas sketched the idea of a three-
sectioned tray, one that could act as both  
a cooking and serving tray. Savvy Swanson 
advertisers linked the new frozen food trays with 
the exciting new appliance of the era,  
the television, naming it the “TV dinner” and 
even designing the packaging to look like a tv. 
Swanson sold 10 million units in its first year, 
and cooking was transformed forever. 
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https://www.delish.com/cooking/recipe-ideas/a24492200/how-to-make-homemade-whipped-cream/


 

Living the Sweet Life 
 
Milton Hershey, born on September 13, 1857, is 
remembered for giving the world its most famous 
chocolate bar. But Hershey was much more than  
a chocolatier. He was a passionate philanthropist 
who built an entire community for the benefit and 
well-being of his workforce. 

 

Hershey failed at two confectionary 
businesses before finally moving  
to Lancaster, Pennsylvania, where 
he started making homemade 
caramels. He had learned the  
key to making delicious caramels  

in Denver, Colorado, and fresh milk was his secret 
ingredient. He also devised a plan to sell caramels 
in bulk. When he secured a huge order  
to sell his caramels in England, Hershey was  
able to pay off his debts, buy more equipment, and 
expand his business to chocolate. 
 

Just as Hershey had perfected his own recipe  
for caramel, he concocted his own recipe for  
milk chocolate. In 1903, he built a factory that 
employed the latest technology and mass 
production techniques. He could now sell his 
chocolate bars nationally, and his Hershey  
bars became the first nationally marketed 
chocolate bars in America. 
 

Just as Hershey understood the importance of 
developing his own recipes, he also understood 
the importance of nurturing his workforce. He 
established the Hershey Industrial School in 1909, 
a private boarding school that offered educational 
opportunities and work training for orphans. This 
was the first step in building an entire community 
around the factory that included housing, 
businesses, churches, and even a public trolley 
system. Buildings enjoyed the luxury of full 
electrification, indoor plumbing, and central 
heating. Hershey built a school to educate the 
children of his employees. He established a 
charitable foundation to provide educational and 
cultural opportunities for residents, including the 
construction of the Hershey Museum, Gardens, 
and Theater. Hershey gave America sweet treats, 
but he gave his employees something more: a 
sweet opportunity to live the American Dream. 
 

 

 

September Birthdays 
 
In astrology, those born from September 1–22 are 
Virgo’s virgins. Often symbolized by the 
goddess of agriculture, Virgos are deeply 
connected to the material world. They are 
logical, practical, and aware of every detail. 
Those born from September 23–30 balance the 
scales of Libra. Libras strive for equilibrium  
and symmetry and flourish in harmonious 
partnerships. Libras often surround themselves 
with tasteful art objects and designs that  
create balanced environments. 
 

Happy Birthday to These Residents 
9-2 Lucille B. 
9-8 Joyce H. 

9-27 Ronald B. 
9-20 Dorothy T. 
9-9 Romaine L. 
9-18 Arlene M. 
9-30 Betty O. 
9-30 Carol S. 

9-11 Thomas K. 
 

 
 

WHEELS GO ROUND AND ROUND 

 
 Just a reminder that transportation 
requests must be submitted by Friday Noon 
the week prior to your appointment to your 
transportation company.  
If you cancel your appointment or it is 
rescheduled, you need to let transportation 
know so we get your travel arrangements 
changed.   
We have been paying a lot of cancelled 
appointments and I don’t want to get to the 
point where we must pass those non-
notification of cancellation fees on to 
residents.   
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